SAR Sentinel - from the Oklahoma City Chapter Sons of the American Revolution View this email in your browser



Heading by Megan Sanford

May 2024

## PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Oklahoma City Chapter - August 2024

Greetings Fellow Compatriots! As I compose this update, we are enduring some very uncomfortable hot weather. But School is back in session, football around the corner, and hopefully the hint of some fall weather arriving soon.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

It is with great sadness that I report the news of the passing of Compatriot Wayne Leroy Nash, a longtime SAR member. He was VP of the OKC Chapter 2006-2008, President 2008-2010, and joined the Color Guard in 2013. His Obit is posted at the end of this correspondence. Memorial Services are still pending at this time.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

Our first Chapter Meeting of the new year will be September 9. We will still be meeting at Johnnie's Charcoal Burger, 33rd Street in Edmond. Social and meal time 6:00 - 7:00 pm with the meeting starting promptly at 7:00. At our budget and planning meeting on August 12 we did not have a Quorum so the budget will need to be discussed



- For membership inquiries, contact Phil Cook, at 4cooksinokc@cox.net, who can assist you in locating the necessary documents.
- For website
  (http://okssar.com) inquiries,
  contact Glenn Lee at
  405.313.9947 or
  gleeedmond@gmail.com.
- Like us on Facebook
   (www.facebook.com/okcsar)
   which is monitored by Terry
   Handley
   at thandley1@me.com.
- Join the Color Guard by contacting Commander Joe Sieber at 405.720.1757 or

and voted on at the Chapter meeting. There is very full agenda of Chapter, Society, and National topics to cover so the time we would devote to a Guest Speaker will be re-directed to these business topics.

Our 100th Anniversary Celebration is just around the Corner! September 21 will be here before you know it. I have included the revised invitation as a reminder of time and place. If you have already registered then you are all set. All the planning and preparation will finally be manifested in a memorable occasion!

Several of our OKC Chapter members will be attending the South Central District Conference in Joplin this weekend. This will be my first time to experience this gathering and I am very much looking forward to it. Our Color Guard Contingent will be well represented.

Speaking of the Color Guard, our Chapter's CG unit activity level is staying consistently busy. We are continually booking activities for Posting Colors, Musket Solutes, and Parade entries. If you think you might be interested in participating with our Color Guard please contact me, Steve Miller, Terry McClain, or Eric Koonce and we will be happy to assist you in getting started. It doesn't cost anything to try!

sieberjl@hotmail.com.

- SAR Sentinel is published monthly except June, July, and August. Article suggestions should be sent to Craig Crow at (405) 834 9401 or CCROW6@gmail.com.
- Chapter meetings are held on the second Monday of every month except June, July, and August.



## Wayne Leroy Nash

August 2, 1928 – August 14, 2024

Wayne Leroy Nash of Edmond, Oklahoma passed away on August 14, 2024. Wayne was born in Cherokee County Kansas, in 1928 - the third of four children. In 1951 he married Patricia Herrmann in Kansas City, Missouri. They were married 64 years until her death in 2015. He was active in his Christian faith serving as an elder in the Overland Park Church of Christ in Kansas City and Hartford Avenue Church of Christ in

Ponca City, Oklahoma. In 2002, Wayne and Pat moved to Edmond Oklahoma and were members of the Britton Road Church of Christ.

Wayne retired from ConocoPhillips after 35 years of employment. He is a member of the Sons of the American Revolution and a veteran of the Korean War. He is survived by three sons, nine grandchildren, and eleven great grandchildren.





Come celebrate with us at the 100th Anniversary of the Oklahoma City Chapter Sons of the AmericanRevolution

Saturday September 21, 2024
Six o'clock in the evening
Business Attire
OCPA Advance Center for Free Enterprise
415 NE 13th Street
Oklahoma City

Welcoming
Social Time / Cash Bar
Review of Silent Auction Items
Opening Ceremony / Post the Colors
Reading of the Proclamation
Dinner
Program
Retire the Colors

Please RSVP to Vette413@gmail.com by August 31, 2024 We look forward to celebrating with you!

A Raffle for two Beautifully Handcrafted Patriotic Quilts and a Hopkins & Allen Kentucky Long Rifle will be held during the evening. Tickets are currently on sale and can be purchased for \$5.00 apiece or 5 for \$20.00.

Meal Tickets are also on sale for \$45.00 per person. To purchase Raffle or meal tickets please make checks out to OKCSAR and send to OKCSAR c/o 2433 Palomino Drive, Edmond, OK 73034. They can also be purchased at the event.

Plenty of free parking at the Event Center.









Copyright © 2024 Sons of the American Revolution - Oklahoma City Chapter, All rights reserved.

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>

